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For Immediate Release 
 

Most Maryland Residential and Commercial Electricity  
Customers to See Decrease in Annual Electric Supply Rates in 2017 

 
(BALTIMORE, MD-October 27, 2016) – The Maryland Public Service Commission, in 
Order No. 87833, has accepted semi-annual Standard Offer Service (SOS) bids for 
residential and small/medium commercial electricity customers served by Delmarva 
Power and Light (DPL), Baltimore Gas and Electric (BGE), Potomac Electric Power 
Company (Pepco) and Potomac Edison (PE). The interim bill impact estimates, for 
the approximately 75% of residential customers using SOS service to purchase 
their electric supply, show an average annual decrease of $123 (-7.3%) for DPL, 
$103 (-6.5%) for Pepco, $85 (-4.6%) for BGE and an increase of $25 (1.7%) for PE 
for rates starting in June 2017. 2017-18 bill impacts will be finalized after the April 
2017 bid cycle. 
 
At the October 20, 2016 hearing for Cases 9056 and 9064, the Commission heard 
testimony from the Staff and consultants on the impact on customer bills and the 
competitiveness of the bids after the SOS bidding held on October 17. These bid results 
cover the period from June 2017 through May 2018. At the same hearing, quarterly bids 
for mid- and large-sized commercial customers for the same utilities were also 
accepted. Commercial rates will impact bills in December 2016. 
 
“Maryland electricity customers continue to reap the benefits of strong competition 
among SOS suppliers, a robust competitive retail supply market, lower natural gas 
prices and leading-edge energy efficiency programs,” said W. Kevin Hughes, Chairman 
of the Commission. “The latest bid results continue a downward trend in energy prices 
that we have seen over the last several years.”  
 
Utility companies purchase SOS electricity from wholesale suppliers through a 
competitive bidding process overseen by the Commission. Customers who do not select 
a retail supplier are provided SOS service by their electric utility. In Maryland, customers 
may switch to retail supply or to SOS to purchase their electric supply. Customers 
should review electricity price offerings on the Commission’s website to inform 
themselves about current retail contracts.  Residential and small commercial SOS bids 
occur twice a year, and contracts are awarded to the lowest bidders. Large commercial 
bids are received quarterly, on the same basis, for new rates that go into effect each 
March, June, September and December.  
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In accordance with Commission requirements, the utilities will post the electric supply 
auction results on their websites, along with a list of the winning bidders. 

### 
 
 
About the Public Service Commission: 
 
The Maryland Public Service Commission regulates electric and gas utilities, telephone companies (land lines), 
certain water and sewer companies, passenger motor vehicle carriers for hire (sedans, limousines, buses, Uber, 
Lyft), taxicab companies (in Baltimore City and County, Cumberland and Hagerstown) and bay pilot rates. 
 
Like us on Facebook: Facebook.com/MarylandPSC.gov 
Follow us on Twitter @MarylandPSC 
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